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Administratorsõ Message 
  

Dear Parents & Guardians: 
  
We extend a very Happy New Year to our entire J.J. Bowlen 

School Community! As we say farewell to the tumultuous year that 

2020 was and hello to 2021 (the ñYear of Recoveryò), we wish you 

true peace of mind and good health.  
 

Our Open House will be a life virtual event this year that will take 

place on Thursday, February 4th @ 6:30 p.m. The link to participate 

will be shared far and wide including on our website. Of course, 

word of mouth is the most effective advertising there is, so your 

support is critical in spreading the good news about J.J. Bowlen 

and the high-quality learning happening here!  
 

As we begin to set our sights on the 2020-21 school year, we re-

flect back on the first four months of the current year and the resili-

ence our students have demonstrated, day in and day out. It truly 

has been remarkable to witness and will most certainly serve them 

well in overcoming the obstacles to come.  
 

Finally, we thank you for always working with us to make J.J. 

Bowlen the great school that it is. Despite the many challenges of 

the past ten months, we all remain totally focused on the objective 

of providing your children with the Catholic education they need 

to build a strong foundation for a successful future! 

 

 Kevin McGoey, Principal 
 

 

 Dan Pagnucco, Assistant Principal 
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Student Absences  

If your son/daughter is 

going to be absent for 

any reason, please let us 

know prior to the  8:15 

a.m. daily registration by 

calling the office at 780 -

475-3730.  Absence 

reporting is also needed 

for remote learners at 

home . 
 

Going on Vacation?  

Please have your child 

complete a Leave 

Request form at least one 

week prior to your 

departure.  Forms are 

available at the office.  
 

Accidents and Illnesses  

Due to the Covid -19 pandemic 

and the protocols set out by 

Alberta Health Services 

followed, any students 

displaying symptoms at school 

must be immediately picked 

up.  If the parent cannot be 

reached, we will contact the 

person who is listed as an 

emergency contact on our 

Student Information Records. It 

is therefore extremely 

important that we have 

accurate contact information 

from parents . If a phone 

number changes, please let us 

know right away! First aid will of 

course be given to any student 

who is injured on the premises 

or on the school grounds.  
 

Yellow Bus Cancellations  

Most radio stations will carry 

announcements with 

respect to transportation 

cancellations due to 

inclement weather.  

 Bits & Bites  

2020-2021 YEARBOOK 
 

 
 

If you are wanting to get a yearbook 
for the 2020-2021 school year, 
please logon to your Parent  

PowerSchool account, click on view 
schools, and add a yearbook from 
the optional fees at the bottom of the 
page.  You may also contact the  
office (780-475-3730) and we will 
add it to your PowerSchool   

Account. You will need to logon and 
process an online payment.  

REMOTE LEARNING 

Parent/Student Online Know-How 

With the first week of January being online for all 
students, it is very important that each student link 
onto their respective Microsoft Teams class at the 
very same time that this class would have been taught 
had they been in school. To find their Microsoft 
Teams class, they have to first use their school 
username and password to log onto myecsd.net Once 
there, they will click on the waffle in the upper left 
hand corner which will provide them with a number 
of choices. They will choose Microsoft Teams and 
when they click on that, all their classes should ap-
pear. If any student cannot access a Microsoft Teams 
class, they or their parents should email the teacher of 
that class. All staff emails are on our website under 
ñAboutò, ñSchool Informationò and ñStaffò.  



 Bits & Bites  

PARKING 
Please remember to choose 

safety over convenience 

while in the school area.  Be 

careful not to park in bus 

zones or cross walks.  The 

Staff Parking Lot is not a  

drop -off or pick -up zone . 
 

SCHOOL FEES 
The fees for the 2020 -21 

School Year are now added 

to your online PowerSchool 

account. Thank you for pay-

ing them in a timely fashion. 

If you need to make ar-

rangements to pay, please 

call the Office @ 780 -475-

3730. 
 

HOURS OF OPERATION 
Mon, Tues, Wed, & Fri  

8:00  First Bell 

8:15  Registration  

8:20-9:15 Block 1  

9:17-10:12 Block 2  

10:15-11:10 Block 3  
 

11:10-11:52 Lunch  
 

11:56-12:50 Block 4  

12:52-1:47 Block 5  

1:50-2:44 Block 6  
 

Thursday  

8:00  First Bell 

8:15  Registration  

8:20-8:51 Homeroom  

8:54 -9:50 Block 1  

9:53-10:49    Block 2 

10:52-11:48  Block 3 
 

Office Hours  

7:30am - 3:30pm  
 

 
ONLINE PAYMENTS 

SCHOOL FEES NOW DUE 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For your convenience Interac and credit 
card payments are available online through 
your Parent PowerSchool log in. You can 
now pay for all fees, yearbooks, and bus 
passes. If you need assistance or have any 
questions please do not hesitate to check out 
the easy instructions on our school website 

www.ecsd.net/8200 
Or contact the office at  

780-475-3730 



 Bits & Bites  

Personal Property  
Students are encouraged 

to not bring valuable or            

unnecessary items to 

school.  The school is not 

responsible should these 

items be lost, damaged, or 

stolen . 
 

Personal Electronic   

Devices  
Students are encouraged to 

bring their own  devices to 

school for educational pur-

poses during class time and 

under direct teacher supervi-

sion only.  No school pictures 
or videos of any kind may be 

posted on any social media 

or personal sites . Teachers 

and administrators have the 

right to search the device if 

there is reason to  believe 

there is something on it of 

concern .   Students will use 

the school WIFI and follow 

the same  internet safety pre-

cautions and sites as if they 

were wired in a lab.  No tex-

ting, music, videos, gaming 

or social media of any kind 

unless it is allowed by the 

teacher. Devices should be 

fully powered prior to using 

them at school to avoid loss 

of time, management issues, 

and overloading of   electri-

cal outlets.  Students who do 

not follow these procedures 

may suffer a loss of privileges, 

confiscation or other sanc-

tions deemed appropriate in 

the circumstances.  Owning 

a device is not a requirement 

though highly recommend-

ed. The school is not responsi-

ble for lost or damaged 

items. No technical support 

will be given to personal de-

vices.  

REPORT CARDS 

 

 

 

Everything is  paperless nowadays so student pro-

gress, grades, and teachers comments are availa-

ble online through your PowerSchool ac-

counts.  If you need assistance in setting up your 

account or to reset a password, Call the office 

@ 780-475-3730 & we will be happy to assist!.  

Please note that Term 1 ends January 29 at which 

time an online report card will be available !  

AHS SERVICES IMMUNIZATIONS 
 
 
 
 

Due to COVID-19 response priorities for Public 
Health the scheduled immunization date for your 
school is being temporarily postponed. Public Health 
is working on a plan to address deferred  
immunizations by the end of this school year. The As-
signed School Nurse for your school will communi-
cate pertinent information as it becomes  

availableΦ 

PARENT COUNCIL MEETINGS 
  

This year the School/Parent Council meet-
ings will take place virtually through Mi-
crosoft Teams. If you want to be a part of 
these meetings, please email Council Chair 
Sabina Muir at jeff_sabinamuir@hotmail.com 
and she will send you an invite. The remain-
ing meetings all start at 6:00 p.m. on these 
dates: 
 

  Feb 8, Apr 12, and Jun 7  
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Encyclical Letter: Fratelli Tutti 
of the Holy Father, Francis 

on Fraternity and Social Friendship 
A Summary 

 
Introduction 
 
Inspired by Saint Francis of Assisi, Pope Francis gives us Fratelli Tutti, a proposal 
for a way of life marked by the flavour of the Gospel. It is a call to love others as 
brothers and sisters; to recognize and love every person with a love without limits; 
and to encounter others in a way that is capable of overcoming all distance and eve-
ry temptation. Fratelli Tutti does not claim to offer a comprehensive teaching on 
fraternal love but seeks rather to consider its universal scope - the dignity of each 
and every human person. 
 
Chapter One: Dark Clouds Over A Closed World 
 
The first chapter describes the dark clouds that extend to all parts of the world, hin-
dering the development of universal fraternity and leaving many people wounded 
by the roadside, discarded and rejected. It reflects on the many distortions of the 
contemporary era: the manipulation and the deformity of democracy, freedom, jus-
tice; the loss of the meaning of the social community and history; selfishness and 
indifference toward the common good; the market system based on profit and the 
culture of waste; unemployment, racism, poverty; and the disparity of rights. While 
these inequities may tempt us to raise our arms in surrender, this is not the way to 
restore hope and bring about renewal. We must follow a culture of the other; of re-
viving the sense that we are a global community, and that our lifestyles, our rela-
tionships, the organization of our societies, and the meaning of our existence, mat-
ter. 
 
 
Chapter Two: A Stranger On The Road 
 
The second chapter is dedicated to this figure of the stranger on the road, wounded 
and cast aside amid the dark clouds of a closed world; a society that has turned its 
back on the suffering and care of its most frail and vulnerable. Just like the Good 
Samaritan, we are called to become neighbours to others, to overcome prejudices, 
personal interests, and historical and cultural barriers. We are called to create a so-
ciety that includes and integrates the fallen and the suffering. Pope Francis calls us 
to rediscover our vocation as citizens of our own nations and of the world. He sum-
mons us to be builders of a new social order and to be aware that the existence of 
each and every individual is deeply tied to the other; that Christ is the face of the 
other.  
 
By Sandra Talarico 
     Manager, Religious Education Services 






